October 1, 2012

To OUS Attendees:

Today NHS received an email from the OUS (Oregon University System) tour coordinator regarding an incident that could effect you and your student. The following memo only pertains to those who attended sessions hosted by Oregon Institute of Technology, Oregon State University, Oregon State University-Cascades, and Southern Oregon University.  

OUS admissions representatives participating in the OUS Visitation Program (“Fall Tour”) of Oregon high schools this week have informed the Oregon University System office that the van holding materials from their presentations on the Tour was broken into the evening of Thursday, September 27th.  Among the items stolen from the van were boxes of contact cards which high school students in various area schools in the Salem area, Woodburn, Newberg, Sherwood, Canby, Yamhill, Carlton and Portland/Milwaukie filled out in order to request information from the campuses of their choice. These contact cards include such information as student name, address, email, phone, graduation year, date of birth, and information about the students’ college interests, such as anticipated major. The stolen material included student information from high schools that participated in the Tour on Monday, September 24 through Thursday, September 27.  

At this time, OUS is still clarifying details but we wanted to inform parents and students of this theft as soon as possible.  We will share additional information as we receive it.

Thank you!

